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http://fluidsurveys.com/s/addc-2015-

membership-survey/ 

As the president of Association of Desk and 

Derrick Clubs, I want to thank you for being a 

part of a very educational organization. 

 

Based on your feedback from various surveys, 

Region Meetings, and Convention, you have 

expressed your concerns of the future of our 

Association and the value of Strategic Planning 

and Marketing. Your participation in the survey 

is vitally important to assisting the Board for the 

future development of our Association. 

 

By participating in this survey, you will help the 

Board understand the needs of you, the 

members.  Your responses are completely 

anonymous and are valued tremendously. Let’s 

aim for 100% participation in this survey.   

 
 Sincerely, 

 Lori Landry 

 2015 ADDC President 

 
Deadline for 

survey submittal 

is July 24, 2015 
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*Club Rules for Luncheon Meetings: 

Reservations must be made for Luncheon meetings. If you make a reservation and are subsequently unable to attend, you may send a substitute in your 
place. However, if you don’t attend, you are still responsible for the luncheon fee. We must pay The Summit  for the number of luncheons reserved, so 
must ask our members to reimburse us for the lunch if they made a reservation, whether it was used or not.  You may attend the meeting for no fee if you 
wish to abstain from the buffet (no lunch=no charge) but you still need to notify the Contact Chair of your plans at reservations@tulsadandd.net   

Our Bylaws state: 
“A member who fails to attend the meal meeting after making a meal reservation is obligated to reimburse the Club for such meal charge.  If the meal 
charge is not paid within thirty (30) days, subsequent to the missed meeting, the member shall not be considered in good standing and all privileges of 
membership will be forfeited.  Such forfeited membership may be reinstated by approval of the Board of Directors.” 

Thank you! 2 

July Luncheon Meeting 

Wednesday July 8, 2015        

at 11:30 a.m. 

The Summit Club 
15 W. 6th Street 

31st Floor of BOA Building 
Downtown Tulsa 

*Free Parking 
 

Luncheon Includes: Buffet, 
Tea, Coffee & Dessert 

 
NOW ACCEPTING CREDIT 

CARDS!   
 

Cost:  
Members-$27 

Non-Members-$32 
$2 discount for cash/check 

 
Make your reservations  

NO LATER THAN   
5:00 PM 

 

Thursday, July 2nd 
 

with Laura Disinger, 
reservations@tulsadandd.net   

or 918-845-8365 
 

*Parking garage entrance off 
Boulder.  Get ticket and have 

it validated at check-in. 

Speaker:  Commissioner Dana Murphy  
Topic: Changing Dynamics of OK Oil and Gas Development 

An overview of the impact of rapid and significant changes in 

oil and gas drilling development in Oklahoma. 

Born in Woodward, Oklahoma, Commissioner Murphy is a fifth-generation Oklahoman 

deeply committed to her home state.  After attending Central State University in Edmond, 

Oklahoma, where she received the Best All-Around Freshman Athlete award, she attended 

Oklahoma State University (OSU) and graduated in the top ten percent of her class with a 

bachelor’s degree in geology.  After practicing as a geologist for ten years, she obtained her 

law degree cum laude while working and attending night school at Oklahoma City 

University.  On November 4, 2008, she was first elected to the statewide office of Oklahoma 

Corporation Commissioner for a partial two-year term.  On July 27, 2010, she was re-elected 

to a full six-year term.  Commissioner Murphy served as Chair of the Corporation Commission 

following election by her fellow Commissioners from January 3, 2011 through July 31, 2012, 

and currently serves as Vice Chair. 
  

Commissioner Murphy's prior experience includes serving for almost six years as an 

administrative law judge at the Commission, where she was named co-employee of the year 

for 1997 and received the Commissioners’ Public Servant Award in 2001. She has more than 

22 years of experience in the petroleum industry including owning and operating a private law 

firm focused on oil and gas title, regulatory practice and transactional work and working as a 

geologist. 
  

Commissioner Murphy is a member of the National Association of Regulatory Utility 

Commissioners (NARUC), where she serves on the Electricity Committee.  She is the 

Oklahoma member and president of the Regional State Committee of Southwest Power Pool.  

She also serves on the Oklahoma Water Resources Research Institute Advisory Board, serves 

as chair of the advisory board of the Financial Research Institute, and is a member of the 

Oklahoma Bar Association, American Association of Petroleum Geologists, Oklahoma City 

Geological Society and Oklahoma Women’s Coalition.  In March 2007, Commissioner 

Murphy was recognized as an outstanding woman in energy by Energy Advocates.  In 2010 

she was recognized for dedicated service by the National Association of Royalty Owners and 

in 2011 received the Friends of Agriculture Cooperatives Award. She is also a recipient of the 

University of Central Oklahoma Distinguished Alumni Award for 2012.  She previously 

served as a trustee and a care chaplain for the Church of the Servant United Methodist Church 

in Oklahoma City.  She also serves as a member of the Salvation Army’s Central Oklahoma 

Area Command Advisory Board.  
  

Prior to joining the Commission, she was a member of the board of directors of Farmers 

Royalty Company and a member of the Edmond Chamber of Commerce.  She is also a part-

time personal fitness trainer.  Commissioner Murphy lives in Edmond, Oklahoma, but 

continues to be actively involved with her family’s farm and ranch in Ellis County, Oklahoma.  
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Membership Meeting Minutes 

June 10, 2015 
By Secretary, Brenda Bennett 

President Vicki Barnes welcomed us to the June Membership Meeting of the Desk and Derrick Club of 
Tulsa.  Vicki introduced our guests Rhonda Yarborough, guest of Dorothy Lenhart and Tina Allen guest 
of SM Energy. Our guest speaker was Faith Orlowski with Sneed and Lang. Vicki informed us that our 
motto, purpose and mission statement could be found on each table, along with our website 
information to take with us if we would like them. 
 
Vicki explained the changes that we had made that day in regards to assigned seating.  She told us 
about the social exercise for the day that included the starter questions on each table. Each table took 
time to introduce themselves and answer the questions allowing us to meet new people and learn 
more about each other.   
 
Dorothy Lenhart gave the invocation.  
 
The guest speaker, guests and their hostesses were invited to the buffet followed by the members.  
 
The business meeting was called to order at 12:05 p.m. 
 
President Vicki Barnes reported: 

 Our Treasurer, Laura Louser presented the Treasurer’s Report to the Board of Directors on 
Mon. June 1st.  It was approved and will be filed for review.  If any member would like a full 
copy of the report, please contact Laura or find it on the website with your “Members Only 
Secure Password”. 

 At Region VI Meeting in April we received Membership recognition certificates.  These are 
awarded for members in denominations of 5 years.  The members present today receiving 
certificates were: Kim Dent (5), Laura Louser (5), Virginia Calhoun (10), Betty Hodge (10), 
Marilyn Trout (25), Kay Meyerhoff (40).  Vicki presented them with certificates. 

 Rhonda Vardeman gave her resignation as a Director and the remaining director position 
will be filled by Jennifer Bryant through December 2015.  Thank you to both. 

 You have asked for less business and more speaker and networking time.  To meet those 
requests, please take time to look for valuable information in our bulletin, on the website 
or email correspondence.  I do not want to minimize anything that may be important so 
please let me know and we will make necessary changes. 

 Vicki asked how the discussions at the table went and if there was anything that anyone 
would like to share.  
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Vice President’s Report 

Hello Desk and Derrick family, 

 

We are looking forward to the Industry Awareness Luncheon (IAL) 

scheduled for Wednesday, November 4, 2015 at 11:30 a.m. It will be 

held at the Summit Club on the 30th floor.  

 

Our topic "Energy and the Consumer“ should appeal to all consumers 

whether they are in the energy profession or simply a utility user or an 

automobile owner.  Will utilities in new forms of processing for home 

use be very different in the next five years? What about cost?  These 

questions and more are positioned for the IAL 

 

Keep your future vision on as we embark upon a Summer Seminar in 

2016  and Social in August 2015. More details are forth coming. 

 

Mary L. Williams 

Vice President   
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President’s Letter 

  

July, 2015 

Dear Members, 

Summer is here, family and friends are on vacation; and July 4th is the time to celebrate the freedoms we 

enjoy and to give thanks to all the brave men and women in our armed forces for their sacrifices.  They 

deserve to be remembered every day.   

A membership survey was sent to each of you on June 26th.  I would encourage every one of you to take 

the time to read through and answer the questions to the best of your ability.  It only took about 10 

minutes to complete.  This survey will help the Association leaders in planning the direction of our 

organization. Your voice and feedback matters. 

The ADDC Convention time will soon be here.  Please look at the information listed (ADDC_2015 

Convention_Registration) and take advantage of the discounted early registration fee by July 31st.  Final 

deadline date is September 5th.  Some people may think Lubbock?  What’s to do and see in Lubbock?  I 

am really excited to go and find out.  College towns always have something going on.  I have seen pictures 

and heard stories about the beauty of Palo Duro Canyon State Park.  I look forward to seeing it in person.  

The chance to see the CO2 Enhanced Oil Recovery plant is also high on my list.  After all, Oxy is recognized 

worldwide for its expertise in this area.  Silent Wings Museum preserves the legacy of the World War II 

Glider pilots; Museum of Texas Tech University is the Center for Contemporary Art with a beautiful 

Sculpture Garden, science exhibits, planetarium, natural history and more.  We may even get a look at 

Prairie Dog Town.  They are also offering the Certification Program, featuring Geology as this year’s course. 

There are lots of things on the convention schedule—some educational and some fun.  I hope you get the 

chance to experience it for yourself this year. 

Our August Social is in the planning stages.  This is a social event, away from our lunch timeline schedules, 

to relax and enjoy time together.   Look for more information as it becomes available. 

I saw a quote by Henry Ford that said “Coming together is a beginning; keeping together is progress; 

working together is success.”  As we continue to navigate this downturn in our industry, every opportunity 

to make the public aware of what our organization is about and what it offers to others is key to success.  

Please remember that many of our members are in job transitions, so keep in touch with each other. 

Hope to see you at the July 8th meeting.  You never know who you will be sitting by.   

Vicki 
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HISTORICAL PHOTO OF THE WEEK 

Do You Remember? 

  

   

 

Gasoline Price Sign 
3500 Block East 31 - Tulsa 

  
This sign that may be seen today on 31st street, and is a look back at gasoline 

prices.  The sign was probably last changed in December, 2008, when prices dropped 
to below $1.30 a gallon at most stations.   It is on a vacant property that had been a 

self-service station for years until it was demolished.   There is a weathered sign at this 
location saying there is a Fiesta Mart planned but it has not been constructed as yet. 

  
Gasoline prices change daily, of course.  In the summer of 2005, gas was around $2.90 

a gallon.  By the summer of 2008, it was $3.90.  From the summer of 2011 to the 
summer of 2014, gasoline average between $3.00 to $3.75.  Currently it is around $2.40 

but that may change by this afternoon.    
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 June 23, 2015  

Alert Number: I-062315-PSA  
CRIMINALS CONTINUE TO DEFRAUD AND 

EXTORT FUNDS FROM VICTIMS USING 
CRYPTOWALL RANSOMWARE SCHEMES  

 
Data from the FBI's Internet Crime Complaint Center (IC3) shows ransomware continues to spread and 
is infecting devices around the globe. Recent IC3 reporting identifies CryptoWall as the most current 
and significant ransomware threat targeting U.S. individuals and businesses.1 CryptoWall and its 
variants have been used actively to target U.S. victims since April 2014. The financial impact to victims 
goes beyond the ransom fee itself, which is typically between $200 and $10,000. Many victims incur 
additional costs associated with network mitigation, network countermeasures, loss of productivity, 
legal fees, IT services, and/or the purchase of credit monitoring services for employees or customers. 
Between April 2014 and June 2015, the IC3 received 992 CryptoWall-related complaints, with victims 
reporting losses totaling over $18 million.  
 
These financial fraud schemes target both individuals and businesses, are usually very successful, and 
have a significant impact on victims. The problem begins when the victim clicks on an infected 
advertisement, email, or attachment, or visits an infected website. Once the victim’s device is infected 
with the ransomware variant, the victim’s files become encrypted. In most cases, once the victim pays 
a ransom fee, he or she regains access to the files that were encrypted. Most criminals involved in 
ransomware schemes demand payment in Bitcoin. Criminals prefer Bitcoin because it's easy to use, 
fast, publicly available, decentralized, and provides a sense of heightened security/anonymity.  

 
If you believe you have been a victim of this type of scam, you should reach out to your local FBI field 
office. You may also file a complaint with the IC3 at www.IC3.gov. Please provide any relevant 
information in your complaint.  
 
Tips to protect yourself:  
 
• Always use antivirus software and a firewall. It's important to obtain and use antivirus software 

and firewalls from reputable companies. It's also important to continually maintain both of these 
through automatic updates.  

• Enable popup blockers. Popups are regularly used by criminals to spread malicious software. To 
avoid accidental clicks on or within popups, it's best to prevent them from appearing in the first 
place.  

• Always back up the content on your computer. If you back up, verify, and maintain offline copies of 
your personal and application data, ransomware scams will have limited impact on you. If you are 
targeted, instead of worrying about paying a ransom to get your data back, you can simply have 
your system wiped clean and then reload your files.  

• Be skeptical. Don’t click on any emails or attachments you don't recognize, and avoid suspicious 
websites altogether.  

 
If you receive a ransomware popup or message on your device alerting you to an infection, immediately 
disconnect from the Internet to avoid any additional infections or data losses. Alert your local law 
enforcement personnel and file a complaint at www.IC3.gov.  
_______________  
1Ransomware is a type of malware (or malicious software) that blocks access to a computer system or files 
until a monetary amount is paid.  
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Note: All submissions to The Tulsa Oil Drop can and shall be edited as necessary.  Viewpoints expressed by submitters 
are those of the writer and not necessarily of The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa or the Association of Desk and Derrick 
Clubs (ADDC).  Email:  susan@elsonoil.com with questions. 
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Note: All submissions to The Tulsa Oil Drop can and shall be edited as necessary.  Viewpoints expressed by submitters 
are those of the writer and not necessarily of The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa or the Association of Desk and Derrick 
Clubs (ADDC).  Email:  susan@elsonoil.com with questions. 

By  Susan Cook  

I get a ton of emails; granted, most are junk.  I’ve gotten pretty good at 

taking a quick glance just to see if one looks worthy of my time.  

Occasionally, I feel compelled to respond, but not always.  I wish I could say 

that I treat my Desk and Derrick emails differently than other files, but I 

don’t.  The biggest problem I see with my method is that what’s important to 

me may not be important to the ADDC President or even my own Tulsa Club 

President or other members.  And of course, that works in the opposing 

directions.  So when President Vicki forwarded an email from ADDC 

President, Lori Landry, I didn’t read it entirely at first.  I think I saw the term 

“survey” and quickly looked away.  Before long, I was drawn back to it and 

admonished myself for preaching to you last month about responding to the 

“free meal” offer and here I was, basically doing what I asked you not to do.  

(I didn’t think we should let a good opportunity slip through our hands.)   

 

I’m happy to tell you that I completed my survey and doing so educated me.  

Many of the questions revolved around communication at the various Desk 

and Derrick levels.  I found myself responding fairly negatively at the Region 

and Association questions, which made me consider why I felt that way.  

Could it be that I am the reason I feel out of the loop?  After studying the 

survey questions again, I may have to shoulder some responsibility.  Could 

you be guilty as well?  The only way you will know for sure is to fulfill the 

request of our ADDC President Lori Landry. 

 

You’ll find the hyperlink on the front page of this edition if you missed the 

email.  
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